
United States Department of Agriculture

Farm and Foreign Agricultural Services
Risk Management Agency

1400 Independence Ave., SW • Stop 0801 • Washington, DC 20250-0801

The Risk Management Agency Administers and Oversees
All Programs Authorized Under the Federal Crop Insurance Corporation

An Equal Opportunity Employer

United States Department of Agriculture

Farm and Foreign Agricultural Services
Risk Management Agency

United States Department of Agriculture

Farm and Foreign Agricultural Services
Risk Management Agency

BULLETIN NO.:  MGR-99-038.1

TO: All Reinsured Companies
All Risk Management Field Offices
All Other Interested Parties

FROM: Kenneth D. Ackerman /s/ Ken Ackerman 11-24-99
Administrator

SUBJECT: Emergency Loss Determinations for the 1999 Hurricane Damage in 
North Carolina, South Carolina and Virginia

BACKGROUND:

The Risk Management Agency issued Bulletin No. MGR-99-038 to authorize emergency loss
determinations to assist in the expeditious adjustment of losses and issuance of indemnity payments to
insureds in the counties and states affected by Hurricane Floyd.  Reports have been received that, for
some tobacco warehouses located in the flooded areas, tobacco grade tickets showing the weight and
grade no longer exist or are not legible.  Bulletin No. MGR-99-038 provided the support price will be
used to value such production if the grade tickets are not available.  Requests to use other
documentation to establish the amount and value of the tobacco production have been received.

ACTION:

Item 5) e) contained in MGR-99-038 is hereby amended to read:

5) For Tobacco

e) Account for all production weighed in at the warehouse but not sold as
production to count and value such production at the support price unless the
insured can establish, to the insurance provider's satisfaction, the amount and
value of such tobacco from records such as grade tickets, sales bills,



warehouse ledgers, other private insurance settlements or other similar
documentation.
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All other information contained in MGR-99-038 remains in effect. 

DISPOSAL DATE:

This Manager’s Bulletin is for the purpose of transmitting information and the expiration date is April 1,
2000.


